TEXAS WOMAN’S UNIVERSITY BOARD OF REGENTS
FULL BOARD MINUTES
 November 9, 2018

Board of Regents’ Conference Room
6700 Fannin St, Houston, TX 77030

Roll Call:

Present Full Board Members:
Regents Perez (Chair), Coleman, Galbraith (Non-Voting), Jester, Paup, Shepard, Wilson & Wu.

Present Administrators:
Dr. Carine M. Feyten, Chancellor and President; Ms. Destinee Waiters, General Counsel; Mr. Jason Tomlinson Vice President for Finance and Administration; Dr. Monica Mendez-Grant, Vice President for Student Life; Dr. Alan Utter, Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs; Dr. Randall Langston, Vice President for Enrollment Services; Ms. Robin Head, Interim Vice President of Advancement.

Call to Order:

Regent Nolan Perez, M.D., Chair, reminded everyone that the meetings are being streamed live and asked that everyone speak loudly and clearly as they make comments during the meetings.

With a quorum being present, Regent Nolan Perez, Chair of the Full Board called the meeting to order at 9:04 a.m.

Full Board:

I. Consider Approval of the Minutes of the Full Board Meeting of August 10, 2018.

Motion to Approve Minutes: Regent Wilson motioned and Regent Jester seconded. The motion passed with a vote of 7-0-0.

The minutes of the Full Board meeting of August 10, 2018 were approved as submitted.

II. [bookmark: _GoBack]Consent Agenda

Motion to vote on all items on the Consent Agenda as presented in their respective Committees: 

Regent Jester motioned and Regent Paup seconded. The motion passed with a unanimous vote.

A. Approval to change vendor for the retail dining space located within the Texas Woman’s University (TWU) West Campus Parking Garage building
B. Approval to delegate contract authority to the Chancellor for the new Science
Technology Learning Center on the Texas Woman’s University (TWU) Denton campus and all necessary project items
C. Approval of Revisions to Texas Woman’s University (TWU) Regent Policy – A.05.05 - Gun Free Zones (Campus Carry)
D. Approval to negotiate and enter into a contract for the purchase of real property in Denton, Texas 76209

III. Full Board Agenda:

Motion to Take up All Items on the Agenda: 

Regent Wilson motioned and Regent Shepard seconded. The vote passed with a unanimous vote.

Item A. Houston Alumni Chapter Report
Ms. Robin J. Head, Interim Vice President for University Advancement, provided a report in recognition of the long-term members of the Houston Chapter of the TWU Alumni Association. Many of the long-term members of the Houston Chapter of the TWU Alumni Association have been the strongest advocates for TWU and the Houston Campus. Recognition of their service to TWU is timely as a newer generation is coming into leadership and the baton is being passed.

Item B. Alumni Highlight Story
Ms. Robin J. Head, Interim Vice President for University Advancement, briefed the Board about a TWU Alumni Success Story. Ms. Head highlighted an outstanding alumna of TWU in order to demonstrate the impact TWU has in the workforce and community.

Ms. Head introduced Bindhu********, who shared her story about how she came to be a student at TWU and how her time at TWU helped her grow into her current career.

Item C. Student Veterans Programs Report
Dr. Monica Mendez-Grant, Vice President for Student Life, and Ms. Amy O’Keefe, Executive Director of Campus Alliance for Resource Education, briefed the Board on Texas Woman's collaborative approach to serving student veterans. The Office of Admissions, the Registrar's Office, Academic Affairs and Student Life all work closely together to ensure a seamless, high quality personal experience for our service members, veterans and their families. Some of the distinctive services include early course registration, designated student veteran space, an active chapter of Student Veterans of America, and honor cords at graduation. These services are important because they provide additional opportunities to identify veterans. Enrolled this semester are 306 veterans/service members, 36 spouses and 431 dependents (children of veterans). Additionally, TWU is now a College Credit for Heroes institution. The Program recognizes the knowledge and skills gained in the military by awarding college credit. This program is a partnership between the Texas Workforce Commission, the Texas Higher Education Coordinating Board and Texas colleges and universities. This collaborative approach has resulted in Texas Woman’s receiving the 2018 Military Friendly School and the Military Times’ Best Colleges for 2018 awards.

Ms. O’Keefe introduced Elizabeth Rosado and Myra Ramirez, two student veterans who spoke about their time in the military, the reasons they served, and the reasons they decided to come to TWU as veterans.

Item D. Competitive Sports Plan Report

Dr. Monica Mendez-Grant, Vice President for Student Life introduced Ms. Carrie Rollman, Project Manager, and Mr. Andrew Lieber, Assistant Project Manager, Brailsford & Dunlavey, Inc. who briefed the Board about Texas Woman’s University. TWU engaged Brailsford & Dunlavey to evaluate the feasibility of and develop a strategic action plan to implement new competitive sports programs at TWU. The plan ultimately recommended that TWU should implement new sports programs to augment enrollment strategies and enhance campus culture. 

The Competitive Sports Plan identified four key objectives that must be accomplished through the implementation of new competitive sports programs at TWU: 

1. New sports programs must act as a catalyst to drive tuition revenue and increase the enrollment of students who would not typically attend TWU. 
2. The institutional net impact of new sports programs must off-set the start-up and annual operating costs. However, TWU will provide financial assistance to operate the programs as necessary. 
3. There must be ample opportunity for competition in the region and access to competitive prospective student-athletes for any new sports programs. 
4. New sports programs should provide opportunities for students, faculty, staff, and community members to spectate in an enjoyable and competitive atmosphere, preferably on campus. The plan recommended that TWU should implement new sports programs to augment enrollment strategies and enhance campus culture. The planning process utilized the key objectives as a filter for decision making and prioritization of potential new sports offerings and more than 20 sports programs were evaluated against this criteria.

Item E. Legislative Update
Mr. Kevin Cruser, Legislative Affairs, discussed the recent election results and how the changes may affect the future of education, including the change from a Republican House ofRepresentatives for Denton County to a Democratic Representation. However, he noted that the new Representatives continue to run on a pro-public education platform. Additionally, Mr. Cruser discussed the economic outlook for education in the State of Texas.

Item F. Student Life, Visibility Initiatives Update
Dr. Monica Mendez-Grant, Vice President for Student Life introduced Ms. Amy Evans, Director Communications for Student Life briefed the Board on visibility initiatives within Student Life as part of TWU’s Strategic Plan.

IV. Chancellor and President’s Report

Dr. Carine M. Feyten, Chancellor and President, provided the Chancellor’s report, which included information on The Texas Woman’s Alumni & Friends, including the tour and the fundraiser at Queenie’s in Denton. The proceeds from the fundraiser will fund a scholarship for a TWU student who wants to major in Business. Additionally, the Chancellor discussed the Gallup and Excelencia survey to understand how TWU compares in serving its Hispanic student population across various dimensions and wellbeing elements.

V.  Adjourn 

With no further business coming before the Board, the Chair adjourned the meeting in its entirety at 11:54 a.m.
